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Diary Dates
Post 16 Evening- Thursday 21st September
Open Evening- Thursday 28th September
Year 10 Parents Evening- Thursday 7th September
Half Term Break begins- Friday 20th October
Matilda Dress Rehersals- Tuesday 12th December
Matilda Public Show- Thursday 14th December

Head of School Message

Dear Parents / Carers,
I am immensely proud to be the Headteacher of a high performing school dedicated to serving
young people and the local community.

This academic year, the school will continue to empower your child to find their purpose and
thrive as a citizen of the world, so that they are provided with:

• Choices over their future.
• The opportunity to make a positive contribution to society.
• The character required to overcome the challenges they will face throughout life.

At the start of this academic year, we have been reminding pupils that they do not decide their future, they decide their
habits and their habits determine their future. This is why, on a day-to-day basis, the school will continue to teach your
child the right and successful way to do things with the intent that they develop the habits for success.

Our staff will do everything within their powers to support your child to be the best version of themselves. However,
pupils need to take responsibility for their own personal success by subscribing to, and habituating, ‘the DTA way’. Please
support you child to this by encouraging them to:

• Developing and maintaining a positive mindset.
• Be respectful, ready and responsible at all times.
• Be disciplined and doing the simple things right every day, every lesson.
• Commit to their learning and become as knowledgeable as possible so that they have a choice over their

future.
• Recognise that the staff are the experts and they should follow what they say ‘first time, every time’.
• Reflect upon where they are on their personal journey and are considering how their experiences in school

shape their future.
• Contribute to Dean Trust Ardwick’s culture of kindness.

We all deserve a really successful 2023-24. Let’s make that happen together, as the brilliant school and team we know
ourselves to be – thank you for your continued support.

Best Wishes,
Mr S Worthington
Head of School



Head of Year Messages

Year 8 – Mr Bridden
Welcome back Year 8. This year, I hope to see you starting to grow into young adults. It is during this 
time that we see our pupils developing resilience and independence towards their own learning. Year 
8 is a pivotal year for all of you. Having had the opportunity to settle into secondary school last year, 
the focus now is to develop confidence, maturity and independence. It is crucial for you as Year 8 
pupils to enhance your strengths, which will allow you to start working towards your final 
examinations in Year 11. Every pupil in Year 8 is capable of making the right decisions about their 
learning, as well as their behaviour. Your teachers, form tutors and support staff look forward to 
working with you, promoting our school values, and making Year 8 the best year yet!

Year 9 – Mrs Rashford
Hello and welcome back to our new Year 9 cohort. It was really lovely to see so many happy and eager 
faces. Year 9 is a significant year as pupils will be selecting their options. There will be more 
information to follow as we progress through this academic year. I really want to establish a positive 
mindset for all year 9. Having a positive mindset means that our pupils have a positive expectation 
that things will turn out well and that they will succeed. It gives them more courage to try and persist 
with significant lifestyle and positive attitude changes. I know that you as parents and carers that you 
will support the year 9 pastoral team and your child to ensure that they are the best that they can be

Year 10 – Mr Smith
Welcome back Year 10! It feels like it was only yesterday, I was greeting you on the school yard on 
your first day in Year 7 and now we’ve transitioned to Key Stage 4. You are the role models now for 
Key Stage 3 pupils, otherwise known as lower school (Years 7 to 9) and they will look up to you, to 
understand what is acceptable and what is not. I know you will make yourselves proud this year, 
getting to grips with your GCSE subjects and soon sitting your mock exams, to reach the summit of 
your mountain in Year 11. This year you will begin to also consider life after DTA, going into further 
education or employment. It is therefore incredibly important that you perform to the best of your 
ability to achieve well so you can benefit from an array of opportunities available to you and 
contribute to society as citizens of the world. 

Year 11- Mr Diaz
Welcome back Year 11! What a journey we have been on, we have embarked on our last academic 
year at DTA and soon entering exam season with Year 11. This year holds many challenges for our 
pupils, which they will undoubtedly overcome with grit, determination and perseverance. This week, 
all pupils have been revisiting school routines, standards and expectations. Year 11 will begin to look 
into college applications, generating their personal statements and attending career appointments to 
support their journey post-DTA. We are keeping a close eye on uniform standards, I appreciate your 
support in ensuring your child is prepared for school with the correct uniform and equipment to 
assure they are ready to learn in each and every lesson. 

Year 7 – Miss Martin
Year 7 it has been an absolute pleasure to meet you all this week. You have begun your DTA journey and you are now 
ready and equipped to start your mountain climb and I can’t wait to lead and guide you on the climb. This week year 7 
have focused on learning the DTA way and routines – ready to learn, ready to listen, ready to work and ready to leave. 
They have worked tremendously hard at this and are now inducted in to the DTA family. A few reminders for parents 

1. Pupils should arrive to school in full school uniform even on the days that they are completing PE – PE kit should 
be brought separately in a bag 
2. Pupils need to wear black smart school shoes. 
3. Pupils need to bring passport and pencil case to school each day 
4. If a pupil has lost their tie, they will need to purchase a new one at the pastoral hub – these are £6.50 
5. Pupils should have hair tied back and no jewellery except a plain wrist watch 
6. If any pupils wishes to wear a hijab, this is perfectly fine it just needs to be black 

Year 7 have a brilliant weekend and see you on Monday for week 2 



GCSE Results Day- Thursday 24th August

We are extremely proud of our 2023 leavers who achieved amazing results in this years GCSE
examinations. We are really pleased that the results reflect a solid collective effort from the whole
school community. A special shout out to our Head Boy Abdi, who was the highest achieving pupil in
the year group achieving six grade 9s, two grade 8s and a grade 5.

It was nice to have some media presence on results day and for Dean Trust Ardwick to be featured in
the Manchester Evening News’s coverage of GCSE results across Manchester. Please see some photos
below.

We would like to wish you all the very best of luck with your post-16 opportunities and please make
sure to come back and visit us!
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DTA ‘Culture of Kindness’
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